CenturyLink™ Wholesale Change Management Process (CMP) Meeting Minutes


FINAL
Change Management Process (CMP) Monthly Meeting

Product - Process

Wednesday, April 17, 2018
Introductions and Announcements

Mark Coyne – CenturyLink began the meeting by taking attendance.  
Prior Monthly Meeting Minutes (Attachment A)

Mark Coyne – CenturyLink asked if there were any comments on the prior Monthly Meeting Minutes.  There were none.
Review Global Action Items (Attachment B)

There were no Global Action Items for the April Product/Process Meeting.

Review Active CLEC Originated Change Requests (Attachment C)

There were no CLEC originated CRs for the April Product/Process Meeting.

Attachment D – CenturyLink/Qwest CRs

PC021919-1 Termination of Private Switch Automatic Location Identification (PS/ALI) Service by CenturyLink in Washington

Mark Coyne – CenturyLink said this is the CenturyLink CR that is associated with terminating PS/ALI in the state of Washington.  The CR originator requested a change to the effective date from April 1, 2019 to April 18, 2019.  Because there were no CLEC customers, CenturyLink requested we send a Level 2 notice to announce the termination of the service.  The notice was sent on March 28, 2019.  Mark said there were no customer comments so no final notice was required. We will move the CR to CLEC Test on April 18, 2019 and then we will request the CR be moved to COMPLETED status in the May CMP meeting.  Mark asked if there were any questions.   

Kim Isaacs – Allstream said it was her understanding that the Washington Commission is going to have a meeting on this change.  She said people are up in arms.  Kim said Allstream is referring customers that call in with concerns to contact the Washington UTC.

Mark Coyne – CenturyLink said we will follow-up with the Product Manager and include any information in the meeting minutes.   

NOTE 04-24-19:  After follow-up with internal SMEs, this change is on hold pending further discussion with the WA UTC.  The final effective date is to be determined. 

PC040319-1 Updates to Badge Access Web Tool – Security and Renewal Process 

Trey Albritton – CenturyLink presented this new CenturyLink CR that is associated with modifying our external portal for the Badge Access Tool to upgrade security standards and to modify the renewal process used by CLECs.  Trey said changes will be made to the look and feel of the new web tool.  He said that the first screens will be different but once a person is passed those, the tool will look more familiar. With the badge renewal process, there will be more responsibility by each company’s Single Point of Contact (SPOC) to renew their badges for each of their technicians/contractors on an annual basis.  Trey said CenturyLink will be scheduling an Ad Hoc call for April 30, 2019 to review these planned changes.

Susan Lorence  – CenturyLink said we will send a meeting notice out for the April 30, 2019 meeting that will start at 9:30 AM MT. Susan said we would also like to have the company SPOCs attend the call.

Kim Isaacs – Allstream asked what type of reporting will be available.  She asked if SPOCs will be able to pull a monthly report.

Trey Albritton – CenturyLink said prior to the conversion, CenturyLink will send out a report of all of the contacts for each company and their renewal dates.  He said there is also a process to request the report on an “as needed” basis throughout the year.  

Kim Isaacs – Allstream asked if the limit of 10 requests on the portal will change.  She said it takes time to submit multiple requests.

Trey Albritton – CenturyLink said the limit will stay the same and, if more than 10 are required, multiple requests will still be required. Trey said CenturyLink SMEs verify everything.  It is much more manageable for CenturyLink to process 10 at a time.

Mark Coyne – CenturyLink said the next step will be to send the CMP Ad hoc meeting notice.  Once we get through that discussion and any follow-up, we will consider the updates to the external documentation.   He said we are looking at a July date for implementation.
Trey Albritton – CenturyLink said that it was announced to the SPOCs in mid-April that Teresa Harper will become the CenturyLink contact.  Trey said there is no change to the process or the contact information.  The change will occur May 1, 2019.  There were no questions. 

Mark Coyne – CenturyLink said that CRs PC050218-1CM, CR PC050218-2CM, CR PC050218-3CM would be discussed under Attachment E.
PC120518-1 Update Network Outage notification process
Mark Coyne – said this CR to update the Network outage process was presented last December. Since that time, the CenturyLink SME team has been following up on some questions that were raised during the call.  Once we receive feedback from the SME team, we will schedule an Ad hoc meeting with the customer community.  Mark asked if there were any questions.  There were none.  
Attachment E – Proposed Modifications to CMP Framework

CenturyLink CR PC050218-1CM CMP Document Update to Eliminate the Dispute Resolution process and CMP Dispute mailbox (Section 15.0)

CenturyLink CR PC050218-2CM CMP Document Update to Eliminate the Performance Indicator Definitions (PID) Wording – Section 2.6

CenturyLink CR PC050218-3CM CMP Document Update to Eliminate the Optional Arbitration process associated with a Postponement (Sections 5.5.4 5.5.4.7)

Mark Coyne – CenturyLink stated we are closer to getting these tools reinstated.  Mark gave the example that the USOC FID finder tool is once again available. The calendar and CNLA should be close behind.  For these three CRs, until the CMP Web tools are once again available, we are on HOLD on these CRs.  Once available, we will provide the final redlines and vote notices.  Mark asked if there were any questions.  There were none. 

Attachment F – Walk On Items

Mark Coyne – CenturyLink said he did not have any walk-ons.  He asked if anyone else on the call had any.  
Kim Isaacs – Allstream said Allstream has noticed a change in the level of support from their CenturyLink ASR contacts.  She said it appears that CenturyLink has a number of new people. Lately, Allstream has more frequently received a response from CenturyLink that the Center person will need to check with their supervisor and then will call Allstream back. 

Mark Coyne – CenturyLink asked if callers are not getting to the right people to begin with or if it has more to do with the Interactive Voice Response (IVR) process that was put in place a little while ago.

Kim Isaacs – Allstream said she thinks the contact number is correct. The Center personnel are not saying that Allstream has reached the wrong department.  Kim said it seems that the CenturyLink personnel need more training. Kim said it has become a two-call process that is time consuming and call backs are delayed which is a problem. 

Nancy Taylor – Allstream said that she does have some experience with the IVR changes and that it is also causing some problems when there is overflow.  Nancy said the CenturyLink personnel taking the overflow calls are not necessarily well versed in some of the product or process questions.  

Mark Coyne – CenturyLink said we will take that as a follow-up.  
NOTE 04-24-19:   In response to the concern expressed by Allstream in the April CMP meeting regarding service level degradation, CenturyLink requested that examples be provided so that specific details could be reviewed and evaluated by the Center receiving the call. Based on Allstream’s example, there was no indication of who they talked to so it is difficult for the Center to determine if the call came in directly or whether it was transferred from another team.  However, based on the circumstances, Center management assessed that the topic in question was a UNE to PLT which the Center agrees not everyone is trained on the particular product; however, the SDC should have advised the customer they would care for the issue and call them back with resolution. Center management will be sending reminder training to all personnel of the proper procedure for handling such calls.

Mark Coyne – CenturyLink asked if there were any other questions. There were none.

This concluded the review of the CMP April Product Process Distribution package.
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